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Board considered whether KPIs should be subject to staff consultation to support 
buy-in; the IMDAA advised that the KPIs and objectives were based on critical 
improvements necessary for success and therefore could not be negotiated, 
however it was expected that plans to ensure buy-in (such as voluntary 
involvement in working groups) would be successful. The Directors were 
challenged to consider the link between ownership and accountability, and to 
apply the Learning Philosophy to the approach to developing and disseminating 
KPIs.   

The Board noted improved links between the Apprenticeships Division and the 
wider Activate Learning Group, and sought assurance as to how this would be 
continued; the Board were advised that designated posts responsible for 
apprenticeships within Faculties we're helping to drive a cultural shift ensuring that 
apprenticeships were considered within Faculty activity. The Board were assured 
that the team would continue to monitor engagement. The Board were reminded 
of the history of the Apprenticeships Division and were assured that work would 
continue to improve integration and ensure that all types of learners were 
considered equal by Faculty teams. The Board noted that there was an 
opportunity to review the split between sales and marketing activity between the 
Group and the Division.  

The Board challenged the Directors about how they were responding to market 
changes due to the COVID-19 pandemic and identifying which programmes 
provided skills that would be needed by business in the future. The Directors 
advised that they maintained dialogue with employer partners, however many 
employers did not yet know the skills they would need in future; therefore, market 
research was underway to inform strategic decision making. The Board queried 
whether opportunities had arisen from the COVID-19 pandemic, and were 
advised that in some cases employer reticence had allowed necessary decisions 
around programme closures. The closure or limitation of programmes with poor 
quality was a necessary part of the improvement strategy.  

NR requested further information about: how the team would ensure staff 
ownership and accountability for improvements; the impact of the COVID-19 
pandemic on plans; and how leaders within the Division were to be empowered 
in their leadership.   

The IMDAA agreed that work would continue to focus on developing the plan for 
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considered the background and probable market value, the Board approved the 
recommendation. All members were agreed.  

NR voiced a concern about the reporting of the impact of the COVID-19 pandemic 





Action Responsible 

Provide NR with further information pertinent to her queries IMDAA 

Circulate an updated copy of the Staff Engagement Report to the Board CEO 

Consider whether the KPIs measured the correct outcomes, in anticipation of setting KPIs 
under the new Strategic Plan later in the year 

ALL 

Explore and consider NR's concerns about inclusivity Chair 

Arrange for JVK to meet with the Group Director of IT Services to discuss cyber security Clerk 

 


